# **ARALUEN NEWS**

25 January 2024

## Robyn LAMBLEY MLA Member for ARALUEN

Dear Residents,

A wise person once said: There are so many great things in life, why dwell on the negativity?

Whilst most of us are by nature fairly positive, sometimes circumstances get the better of us and it is difficult to rise above the hardship and horror. I was recently accused of posting too much negativity on my Facebook page. Unfortunately politics is primarily about finding solutions to problems and most problems by their very nature are negative. Politicians are in the business of problems. It goes with the turf.

As your local Member of Parliament it would be remiss of me to not talk about the number one problem affecting our lives in Alice Springs and that is crime.

Despite the apparent Federal Government attention and \$250 million funding thrown at crime since last summer, things are still bad in the town, particularly with youth crime. I have no doubt that some youth services are doing a magnificent job in helping young people to find their way but there are too many more kids who are not connecting with positive alternatives. Carrots and sticks are needed to deal with most problems involving human behaviour. The sticks, or legal consequences, have been removed for juvenile offenders 12 year and under. There are only carrots left for these kids and this is clearly not working. Alice Springs has the highest rate of youth reoffending in the country.

A longitudinal study, case by case, of these children is required to provide better knowledge as to what approach actually does work to steer young people away from crime. What happens to them under this current system of no responsibility and no consequences? Does it actually mean that their lives will be better by not experiencing any punishment or any consequence for their behaviour? This defies logic and what we all understand about human nature and learning. Rewarding bad behaviour almost certainly equals more bad behaviour. Confusing kids in this way is not helpful nor does it prepare them for life ahead. I understand the importance of kindness in working with all human beings. Balance and commonsense is always a key.

Crime in Alice Springs will never improve under the current policy settings and funding priorities.

We have had 6 years of NT Government policy based on the recommendations of 2017 Royal Commission into the Protection and Detention of Children in the NT. This has coincided with 6 years of unprecedented levels of crime, much of it involving juveniles. The current system is failing all of us.

Most NT public school students go back on Tuesday 30th January 2024.

Parents can access a \$200 Back to School Voucher from the NT Government to help with educational items.



For more information speak

to your child's school or go to the governments website https://nt.gov.au/learning/student-financial-help-andscholarships/back-to-school-payment-scheme

#### 2024 Australia Day **Citizenship Ceremony** Starts at 7am on the Council lawns



Tel: 08 8951 5588

Shop 1, Helm House | Cnr of Bath Street and Gregory Terrace, Alice Springs | Fax: 08 8953 8029

PO Box 2654, Alice Springs NT 0871 Email: electorate.araluen@nt.gov.au

#### What Will Happen in 2024



#### The 2024 NT General Election

The NT Parliament has fixed four year terms dictated by law. The next NT Election will be on **Saturday 24**<sup>th</sup> **August 2024**. The only thing that can

change the date of the election is a change to the NT *Electoral Act 2004* through Parliament.

This means that in less than 7 months all NT residents, over the aged of 18, who are enrolled to vote, will go to the polls to elect their local Member of Parliament and ultimately the next NT Government.

Labor has held Government in the NT since 2001, all bar 4 years from 2012-2016, when the Country Liberal Party held power. This means that by the

August 2024 Election, Labor will have been in power for 19 out of the past 23 years. It is reasonable to conclude that the life we have in the NT, good and bad, is almost exclusively attributable to the policies and decisions of NT Labor Governments. The people of the NT will need to decide if they want another 4 years of Labor or a change to the CLP.

The next 7 months will see fierce campaigning. Labor has realised their loss in popularity due to exploding crime and financial mismanagement. The CLP can smell a possible victory in the face of Territorians wanting a change. This election will be a real contest.

As an Independent Member I am first and foremost focused on what is best for Alice Springs. Another 4 years of Labor is likely to see a continuing deterioration of law and order in Alice Springs, like we have seen over the past 5 years. We clearly cannot afford this. There will be nothing and no one left if this lawlessness continues. People need to ensure they are enrolled to vote and that their enrolment details are up to date.

#### Parliament 2024

This year being an election year the Parliamentary schedule ends in June after Budget Estimates Hearings. Then there is a two month hiatus running into the election with no Parliament.

NT Parliament usually resumes after an August election in September or October, depending on if there is a change of Government.

The first sittings of 2024 commences on Tuesday 13th February for three days. Then Parliament sits for 2 weeks in March.

#### **Big Changes to Cabinet**

There were big changes to the leadership of the NT Labor Government just before Christmas. A new Chief Minister and Deputy Chief Minister were appointed, and another major reshuffle was triggered. The former Chief Minister, Natasha Fyles, was forced to resign from her position on 18 December 2023 after it was revealed she had failed to disclose a number of Conflict of Interests as per the Ministerial Code of Conduct and NT Legislative Assembly Guidelines. This lack of integrity erodes the credibility of any Government and these controversies will inevitably plague the Labor Government going into the election.

# You can apply now for a POSTAL VOTE for the August 2024 NT Election





Applications for a Postal Vote for the NT General Election in August have now opened.

https://ntec.nt.gov.au/voting/votingoptions/applying-for-a-postal-vote

If you are not sure where you will be or what you will be doing from 12th to 24th August 2024, then apply for a postal vote. The Araluen Electorate Office can help you. Drop by and see David or Joanne or call us on telephone 89 51 5588. Once you have applied the NTEC will send you your voting material once nominations close in mid-August 2024.

#### **Promised Infrastructure Projects**

Literally most of the promises made for Alice Springs by the current NT Labor Government, since coming to power in 2016, have not been delivered.

The total value of all projects promised by the NT Government total over \$580m. The total value of projects they have completed currently sits at less than \$100m. This amounts to a massive under-spend on game-changing projects for Alice Springs.

These undelivered projects include:
The National Aboriginal Art Gallery
The National Aboriginal Cultural Centre
Flood Mitigation Works
Alice Springs Juvenile Detention Centre
The Arumbera Industrial Estate
The completed CBD Revitalisation
New Rugby League Ovals
Red Centre Adventure Ride
New Home for Tourism Central Australia

estimated \$250m (2018) estimated \$100-200m (2018) estimated \$155m (Report 2017) estimated \$35m (2018) estimated \$20m (2018) estimated \$20m (2017) estimated \$20-30m (2018) estimated \$11m (2018) estimated \$5m (2022)

Whilst some of these projects have commenced, for example the CBD Revitalisation project and the Alice Springs juvenile Detention Centre, they are not complete.

We would hope in 2024, within the last 7 months of this term of Government, we will see some of these projects completed and commenced as promised years ago.

The underspend on infrastructure projects for Alice Springs is extraordinary.

#### **Araluen Pubic Housing Update**



The Electorate of Araluen has two highly problematic big, old housing complexes that have been the epicentres of a disproportionate level of crime and antisocial behaviour for decades.

If you live in or around the Keith Lawrie Flats on Bloomfield Street or the Mokari Flats on Nicker Crescent, then you will know exactly what I am talking about.

In April 2022 the Northern Territory Government announced that as part of their new proposed public housing model, over 2000 assets (or dwellings) would be handed over to Community Housing Providers. This new model was planned to improve the community housing sector

In Alice Springs it was originally proposed that the Keith Lawrie Flats and the Mokari Flats would be transferred to a Community Housing Provider. We have recently been informed that the Keith Lawrie Flats will be transferred to a Community Housing Providers, whilst the Mokari Flats will remain under NT Government management.

The rationale for this decision was not provided by the Minister for Housing. The main Community Housing Provider in Alice Springs at this time is Community Housing Central Australia, an independent not-for-profit organisation, founded by Tangentyere Council.

It can only be hoped that the transfer of the Keith Lawrie Flats to a community provider will improve the delivery of housing and improve the law and order issues in these areas. I will be watching this very closely.



#### Time to trial a Curfew

Over the years there have been multiple and regular calls for a curfew to help curb extreme public crime and antisocial behaviour in Alice Springs. Temporary, decisive and clear - a curfew could be extremely affective at resetting and putting an immediate stop to law-lessness.

The NT Labor Government will tell you there is "no evidence" to support curfews. This is entirely incorrect and misleading. There are numerous examples of successful curfews all over the world. Some curfews have been in operation for decades and continue to be effective.

### **MLA renews curfew call**

NARASH ABECO
minis mendelment and
the minis mendelment and
the minis mendelment and
the format and
pose a curier on Alex
pose a curier on Alex
pose a curier on Alex
ministration and and
the curier and and
the curier and
the curier
the curier and
the curier
the curier
the curier
a curier for 150
the curier



usely.

This pettins is in re-specified pettins on to could youth or fee last most.

The beautiful This pettins is in re-specified pettins on the country of the country of

The very best example for Alice Springs people to consider is the curfew and lockdown that was imposed on our town during COVID from 6th to 23rd January 2022. For 3 weeks Alice Springs was locked down and people were stopped from unnecessarily moving about during the day and night.

This was imposed by the Territory Controller and upheld by Police and other Government agencies. The results from a law and order perspective were exceptional. During the curfew (or lockdown) the town was peaceful and stable. Crime all but stopped.

We absolutely have evidence that a curfew or lockdown can work in Alice Springs. There is no reason why a curfew could not be implemented again as a temporary measure. The NT Government owes it to the people of Alice Springs to try everything at their disposal to help our community address the escalating problem of crime.

Their ideological opposition to curfews is irrational and based on politics rather than fact. Anyone who lived in Alice Springs during COVID knows a curfew and lockdown can work as a temporary measure. The cost of a curfew to the economy is probably the same as the cost crime. However the benefits could be profound.

#### **Reflections on the Gallery**

The National Aboriginal Art Gallery – let's pause until after the election!!

Over the years I have written a lot about the National Aboriginal Art Gallery (NAAG) first announced and funded by the former CLP Government in mid-2016 and completely mismanaged ever since by the current Labor Government. This has been the dog's breakfast of all dog's breakfasts! Almost 8 years after it was conceived it is still in the planning stage.

Late last year the new Chief Minister, Eva Lawler, announced the first sod of the NAAG would be turned in April 2024 on Anzac Oval, the deeply unpopular site chosen for the gallery by this Government.

After waiting for so long I think this momentous, if not tragic, occasion should be postponed until after the August NT Election.



Anzac Oval was not the preferred site of most traditional owners, who clearly stated it should be built south of the Gap. The original NAAG steering committee recommended in 2017 it be built at the Desert Park. And most long term locals invariably have a great affection for Anzac Oval and want the Oval left as it is.

On top of this, the NT Labor Government promised that Anzac Oval would not be repurposed until an alternative home for rugby league and rugby union had been built. This also has not happened.

The Government has no mandate or authority from the people of Alice Springs to repurpose one of our much loved and treasured public spaces. They need to take this whole debacle to the election and let the people of Alice Springs decide if after 8 years this is what Alice Springs residents actually want, otherwise Anzac Oval will be lost forever.

#### **Euthanasia** is Back on the Agenda



The NT was the first Australian jurisdiction to pass legislation legalising euthanasia or Voluntary Assisted Dying (VAD) in 1995. This legislation was subsequently overturned by the Federal Government in 1997.

The NT Labor Government publicly indicated in 2023 they intend to pass legislation once again legalising Voluntary Assisted Dying.

An "expert" committee has been formed and has undertaken a round of public consultations on how VAD could be implemented in the NT.

A community meeting to discuss VAD will be held in Alice Springs in early 2024, however the dates have not yet been made public.

Written submissions can be made by emailing vadinquiry@nt.gov.au Alternatively of you would like to do a survey on VAD go to the NT Government website at

www.haveyoursay.nt.gov.au

The survey and submissions will close on 16 February 2024

Voluntary Assisted Dying remains a highly contentious issue in Australia. To date VAD legislation has now passed in all Australian states. The NT is the last jurisdiction to have not introduced Voluntary Assisted Dying legislation.

It is unlikely the NT Government will introduce this legislation before the August 2024 NT Election. Anecdotally VAD is not popular amongst Aboriginal communities and this could influence the outcome of what will be a tight election, something Labor would be foolish to risk.

No doubt there will be a lot more coming on this issue over the next year

#### **Araluen News**

The talk of the town!!!

Subscribe to the Araluen News by sending an email to

electorate.araluen@nt.gov.au

